
  
  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 
 

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE: JUNE 27, 2017 
 

FROM:  CITY CLERK’S OFFICE WARDS: ALL 
 

SUBJECT: CANVASS OF JUNE 6, 2017, GENERAL MUNICIPAL ELECTION 
 

ISSUE: 
 
With completion of the canvass of the June 6, 2017, election, the City Council must certify the 
results of the election for Wards 2, 4, and 6. 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the City Council adopt the attached resolution reciting the results of the general municipal 
election held on June 6, 2017, and declaring the results. 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 
Per Elections Code Section 10262, on or before June 30, 2017, the Registrar of Voters will 
complete the canvass of returns for the General Municipal Election conducted on June 6, 2017, for 
the purpose of electing Councilmembers for Wards 2, 4, and 6.  The Statement of Results will be 
distributed upon receipt by the City Clerk.   
 
The City Clerk anticipates the final Statement of Results to reflect the same outcomes as 
preliminary tallies. 
 
The following candidates appeared on the ballot: 
 
Ward 2 
Andy Melendrez 
Kevin M. Dawson 
Jon Scott Harris 
 
Ward 4 
Chuck Conder 
Paul Davis 
 
Ward 6 
Jim Perry 
Rafael Elizalde 
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Voters elected Andy Melendrez (Ward 2), Chuck Conder (Ward 4), and Jim Perry (Ward 6) for full 
four-year terms through June 2021.  As all successful candidates received a majority of votes cast, 
these election results do not trigger a run-off election for November 2017. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The City Clerk included estimated charges for the June 6, 2017, regular municipal election of 
$163,500 in the Fiscal Year 2017-18 Budget.  
 
Prepared by: Colleen J. Nicol, City Clerk 
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 
 
Attachment: Resolution 
  


